

MEMORANDUM

To: Santaquin City Mayor & Council

From: Benjamin A. Reeves, Santaquin City Manager

Date: April 6, 2021

Subject: Agricultural Water Wielding Agreement - Modification

Mayor & Council,

For the past several years, Santaquin City has had a water wielding pilot program in place with two of our agricultural producers; Fred HC Openshaw and Dennis & Kathy Brandon. With the city council's approval of the Santaquin City-Summit Creek Irrigation Company (SCIC) Water Wielding Program in 2021, the new program contemplates wielding to residential users who own shares of SCIC. However, due to the unique needs of each agricultural users, SCIC and Santaquin City have agreed to handle the wielding agreements for those users on a case-by-case basis.

For our two pilot program farmers, we have updated their current trial year-by-year agreements and modified them to become annual contracts with automatic renewals. It is our pleasure to continue Santaquin City's efforts to support our agricultural community.